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Sustinet – Health Information Technology Advisory Board

Notes on Market Research, Outreach and Enrollment sub-group
Volunteers: Alex Hutchison, Angelo Carraba, Enrique E. Juncadella
Discussion by Phone, Monday, March 15th, 2010 (Alex Hutchison and Enrique Juncadella)

The conversation focused on the best ways to achieve the two relevant goals for the HIT Committee on Market Research, Outreach and Enrollment.  Those goals are:

· Develop and implement appropriate financial incentives for early subscriptions by participating providers;
· Recommend methods to eliminate or minimize transition costs for healthcare providers.

On the first issue we agreed that Sustinet, while gaining a significant presence over time in the health care system among the uninsured population, it will lack the scale to enable financial incentives having a material impact among the provider community.  In other words, Sustinet patients will probably remain a minority in the payer mix of private practices and other providers.  A more realistic approach is for Sustinet to endorse the “Meaningful Use” guidelines issued by CMS (initially for Medicare beneficiaries) that will begin implementation next year and produce full financial impact in 2014.

There is, however, a related component to the “financial incentives” issue that is relevant to this HIT Committee, but it may be better associated with the second goal.  This second aspect is a reduction of transition costs (of EMR adoption) to providers.  Our discussion pointed out several specific opportunities:
A - Establishing “market pooling” and financing program/mechanisms to create economies of scale through:

1. Volume pricing from certified software vendors, and 

2. Making low interest financing available, presumably with implicitly subsidized interest rates.  

This program could easily be spearheaded by one of the public/private partnerships or agencies that have this type of activity as part of their mission, including the Connecticut Development Authority.
B - There is an additional important need from providers that Sustinet may be able to address in terms of reducing transition cost: the management of risk in the provider-vendor relationship.  

1. Providers fear the transition from paper/manual workflows to EMR on the grounds that they may not adapt to the changed administrative and clinical processes, and that the performance of the new system may not live up to the expectations.

2. In addition, providers are understandably concerned that vendors may discontinue support of their products after purchase, thus imposing an onerous and disruptive unwanted conversion to yet another system. 

Sustinet could work with partners during the implementation phase to support these “risk management” needs through streamlined customer support to supplement the one provided by vendors, and an insurance policy covering against vendor failures.  Any additional costs generated by these initiatives would be funded by a fee built into the financing structure.
